Sent: 15 March 2016 10:

To: Fowler, David
Subject: Planning application 2015/2704/P

Dear Mr Fowler,
Re: Planning application 2015/2704/P

T strongly object to the above application. I have two young daughters and they use the parks
on Polygon Road and Purchese Street regularly. The playground is really popular and they
often go there after school. It will have a big impact on their childhoods if they cannot use the
playground because it is a building site for years. Even when finished the proposed
playground is smaller than the existing one. This is not acceptable as children from all the
primary schools and nurseries in Somers Town use it.

Tam also really concerned about air quality as someone who suffers with asthma. I live near
Euston Road and the air quality is really bad. T am worried that all the building works will
cause more pollution . The plans mean cutting down dozens, maybe 100 trees. That means
the air quality is going to get worse and could increase the chances of my asthma becoming
worse also. The works are likely to be going on at the same time as HS2 and Crossrail2,
making Somers Town a nightmare to live in.

T also strongly object to building a 25-storey tower block on the park. The council should not
be building on the parks. The tower block will be massive and will change Somers Town
forever. The nine-storey block at the bottom of Charrington Street is also too big and will
spoil the views through the area.

Yours sincerely,
Charlene Cassell
Flat 98 Levita house

Chalton Street
NWI1 1JL



